

Bureau of Environmental Management 525 Golden Gate Avenue, 6th Floor San Francisco, CA 94102 T 415.934.5700 F 415.934.5750 TTY 415.554.3488

INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM

DATE:

April 6, 2016

TO:

Andrew DeGraca, Manager, Water Quality Bureau

Attention: Grace Kay, Policy and Government Affairs

FROM:

Irina P. Torrey, AICP, Manager

SUBJECT:

Proposed Cross Connection Controls Ordinance Amendment

The Bureau of Environmental Management has consulted the San Francisco Planning Department Environmental Planning Division regarding the proposed amendment to the Cross Connection Controls Ordinance to be introduced at the Board of Supervisors.

The Environmental Planning Division has advised the SFPUC that approval of the proposed Ordinance Amendment by the Board of Supervisors would not constitute a "project" under CEQA, pursuant to Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) of the CEQA Guidelines, since it would not result in a physical change to the environment.

Thank you for consulting the Bureau of Environmental Management.

Cc:

Megan Scott, External Affairs

Christine Hackett, External Affairs

Timothy Johnston, Environmental Planning Division,

San Francisco Planning Department

Barry Pearl, Bureau of Environmental Management

Edwin M. Lee Mayor

Francesca Vietor

President

Anson Moran Vice President

Ann Moller Caen Commissioner

Vince Courtney Commissioner

> Ike Kwon Commissioner

Harlan L. Kelly, Jr. General Manager

